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Dear Resident
Re: Jerningham Road 
Resurfacing Works from Monday 1st August 2016.

Four defective areas at the Following sections:

Outside No.29 to Outside No. 47

Outside No.61 to Outside No. 83


Outside No.76 to Outside No. 91


Outside No.132 to Outside No. 145

As part of our commitment to maintain the local environment and following a decision by Sir Steve Bullock, Mayor of Lewisham, we are able to programme a number of roads for resurfacing. We are pleased to inform you that Jerningham Road is one of the roads included within this programme of works. 

Why are we doing this work?

Over time, road surfaces become worn out by the volume of traffic that use them and the different extremes of weather that affect them. The work to be done is to take off the existing carriageway surface and relay a new asphalt surface to the full width of the carriageway and renew the road markings. The works will bring benefits to road users by eliminating cracks, rutting, pot holes on the carriageway and renewal of the road markings. Once the works are completed this will also reduce the need for future large scale maintenance of this section of the road surface in the near future.

What times will the work take place?

What times will the work take place?

The works will be carried out overnight from Monday 1st August 2016 for approximately 7 days (excluding Saturday and Sunday) between the hours of 9.30am and 3.30pm, weather permitting. If there are any delays beyond this date due to unforeseen circumstances, we will arrange for appropriate site notifications to be displayed informing you of the expected completion date. 

How this may affect you during the works?

Large and heavy equipment will be in use, and it will not be possible for half of the road to be worked on while cars remain parked on the other side. In order to keep the road clear for the contractors, we would be grateful if you could ensure that your vehicle is not parked in the works area. There may be some problems with parking, but please try to park elsewhere if possible. It will be appreciated if you co-operate with the surfacing contractor when you are asked to move your vehicle.  Road closures, parking suspensions and proposed diversion routes will be indicated via traffic signs. Advance warning signs in the area will pre-warn drivers of these works. 
Local access to residential premises within the works area will be maintained and controlled by gatemen at all times during the works. Wherever it is applicable, changes in bus routes and service times will be posted at the local bus stops for the affected area. 

All lining will be replaced if there is a valid traffic order.  Disabled parking bays not covered by a traffic order will NOT be replaced unless it is requested.  If you currently have a disabled parking bay situated outside your property and you would like to have it replaced after the road is resurfaced, then please contact Sue Garlick on 020 8314 2095 for further advice and information.

What Precautions should be taken?

· Recommend, if possible to keep doors and windows closed because works may produce reasonable level of dust and smells.

· When the bitumen spray coat is applied, it is very sticky, therefore DO NOT drive or walk through it, as it may be carried on to your property. If you need access seek advice from site staff. 

· Avoid driving or walking through the new surfacing until it has been compacted and the road has been re-opened to general traffic. 

· Restrict your speed to a maximum 10mph through the site and beware of ramps, raised manholes and gullies. 

· Take note of the directional flow of traffic through the site when exiting from driveways or side roads. 

· Resurfacing involves the use of hot materials, and newly laid surfaces remain hot for some time. It is important that everybody, children and pets in particular, be kept well away from the work, at the very least until the road is re-opened to traffic.   
· Some of the works require heavy machinery and in order to mitigate noise impact throughout the process we will be deploying the best practical means, including wherever possible, using modern equipment. 

Lewisham Council thank you for your patience during these works and we apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused.

Should you require any further information or have any concerns please contact me on 020 8314 2588 during normal office hours (Monday to Friday between 9am and 5pm).


Yours faithfully
Anthony Ajala 

Anthony Ajala
Engineer

CC:
Cllr P Bell

Cllr L Sorba
             Cllr J Millbank
      
             Cllr A Smith, Deputy Mayor and Cabinet Member for Regeneration


Sir Steve Bullock, Mayor of Lewisham


Vicky Foxcroft MP[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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